
1 

Booneslick Star July, 2008  Vol. 31, Issue 1 Member of Heartland Quilt Network 

  From the CEO...  

QUILT-A-GRAM 

 
June Programs . . . 
Day Chapter—  
 
The County Fair will come to BTQG a month earlier 
than the Boone County Fair.  Bring a brown bag 
lunch---for purposes of this meeting that shall be 
called a “picnic” lunch. There will be lemonade and 
ice tea available.   

 Come prepared to play QUILTO and to try your 
hand at fabric SUDOKU.  There will be other quilt 
related fun, puzzles and shopping. Members are 
welcome to bring garden produce, jams, jellies, 
baked goods, crafts or other items for sale. (This is 
not a fundraiser and all proceeds belong to the 
seller.) If you need space for your sale items, 
please let Bettina know, email or phone. Each seller 
is responsible for their own cash and for minding 
their table. 

The doors will be open at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Starlight Chapter— 
 

Ann Hazelwood of Patches, etc will present a 

program unlike one we have ever seen.  She describes 

this program as ―a line of quilt shows of quilts through 

the years.‖  For your part, bring your antique quilts 

(anything up to 1980).  Then, be prepared to learn 

about 100 years of quiltmaking and find out where in 

time your quilts fits as Ann presents the quilts in 

chronological order.   If anyone has any question how 

old their ―old‖ quilts really are, now is the time to get 

an answer to that question. 

Ann is also in the process of assembling data 

for a book she plans to publish on favorite restaurants 

of Missouri, what their specialities are, interesting facts 

about them and their location.  Let‘s help her out and 

surprise her with a list of ―our‖ favorites and as much 

information about them as we can muster.  Call me if 

you have questions, otherwise, I‘ll collect your 

―favorites‖ information and we‘ll present them to her 

during the meeting.   

Thanks.  Priscilla. 

 

 

 It was such a pleasure to see so many guild 

members at the annual meeting. Suzanne and her 

committee did a great job of honoring the charter 

members, the speaker was very entertaining and her 

show and tell was spectacular.  As a non-applique 

quilter and a non-hand quilter I was truly awed.  I 

will not applique bugs on my quilts however and 

even the snakes and snails are questionable for me!  

I like the beginning and the ends of events and the 

annual meeting represents both to me—the end of a 

great year for me as your CEO and the beginning of 

a new year for the enthusiastic new board members.  

I think we are off to a great start in this year, a quilt 

show year.  There is so much to look forward to:  

new programs, the fall speaker and workshop and of 

course, the quilt show. 

 Let‘s give the new officers a big welcome and 

lots of support. I have looked forward to writing my 

message each month but this is my last in the news-

letter.  I also look forward to Beth's messages and 

her ideas and leadership of the executive board. In 

closing, I again want to say thank you, thank you 

for all your support and for the opportunity to serve 

as your CEO.  It has been my pleasure and I will see 

you at the guild meetings...Kay 

  

JULY MEETING DATES 

Day Chapter:  July 7 —1:00 P.M.* 
  

Starlight Chapter:  July 10– 7:00 p.m. 

 *Doors Open at 9:00 a.m. 



2 

 From the Presidents... our Day Chapter      

 THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK 

YOU to all of you who graciously made a block 

for me as the retiring president of the Day 

Chapter. I have fondled them all and have begun 

to plan the sampler quilt that will include them. 

First I need to make a list of all the sizes. I hope 

to be able to share the top with you before fall. 

There is one orange and white block with no 

name. If that might be your block please let me 

know. The back of the quilt will have all the 

names and I wouldn‘t want to leave anyone out. 

Planning a sampler quilt with the wonderful 

blocks should keep me out of trouble most of the 

summer. Thanks again. 

Bettina   

Starlight Piecemakers     

Chapter 

  

   Hello and welcome to a new year at the BTQG.  

Priscilla‘s already been working hard at getting pro-

grams together for the upcoming year.  If there is any-

thing you need from the guild please let me or my board 

know.  This is your guild and the board wants to ac-

commodate you all we can. 

The evening board members are:  Priscilla 

Strube – VP; Susan Gilmore – Secretary; Jennie Amos 

and Bonnie Licklider – Membership; Joan Pottinger and 

Connie Foster – Friendship Blocks; and Nancy Jackson 

and Terri Crane – Hospitality. 

Our meeting this month has been rescheduled 

for July 10, to accommodate the 4th of July weekend. 

Please come and help us welcome our speaker-

Ann Hazelwood.  Ann is President/Owner of Patches in 

St. Charles, MO, founding member of the Professional 

Assoc. of Appraisers of Quilted Textiles, AQS Certified 

Appraiser and Appraiser for the ―National Antiques 

Road Show.―  Ann‗s lecture will be from her new book  

―100 Things You Need to Know, If You Own a Quilt.‖ 

Stay cool and safe over the 4th . 

Looking forward to serving you - see you on 

the 10th – Linda 

 Lose Something??? 

Someone left a pink Satin Stitches bag 
in the bathroom at Peach Tree after 
the annual meeting with a $15.00 gift 
certificate enclosed.  If you left 
this prize behind, please contact 
Janice Haralson at 573-443-8995 to 
make arrangements to retrieve it.   

Mark Your Calendar!   
Bare Bones Retreat 

Heartland Presbyterian Center 
Parkville, MO 

October 3 –5.   

WHY????? 
For a long time, I have been asking myself why quilters 

have so many unfinished projects.  We all have them, we 

laugh about them, we vow to finish them and yet they are 

omnipresent.  I have decided to conduct a survey of 

BTQG members on this question.  If you have an answer 

[funny, serious or in between]  as to how and/or why you 

think we quilters have ended up in this predicament, 

please send it to me at joehrle@centurytel.net or by snail 

mail.   I will compile your comments and let you know 

the concensus of opinion on the subject.   Maybe we can 

do something about this!!!   jano 

Upcoming Quilt Market Workshops with 

Kay! 
 Kay Grebing has graciously volunteered to do 

two more Quilt Market workshops this summer.  Both 

will be held at the Appletree Quilting Center.   

 On July 14th the projects will be pillowcases and 

panel wall hangings.  In August, at a date yet to be 

set, Star Crossed Table Runners will be the order of 

the day. 

 Kay says she can provide most of the fabric and 

batting but if you have fabric and batting to donate, 

please bring it along.  You will need to bring your 

machine and sewing supplies.  Appletree has a refrig-

erator and microwave if you want to brown bag it for 

lunch.   

 Kay also says that if you can‘t make it to a work-

shop and want to make some of the projects at home, 

just call her to make arrangements to pick up fabric 

and patterns.   

 There is no charge for Kay‘s Quilt Market work-

shops and they are always a lot of fun and informa-

tive.  See you there! 

  

Day Chapter Friendship Block 
Alice Leeper won the June Friendship Block drawing.  

Her pattern will be from:  "Save the Scraps, Great Quilts 

from Small Bits." More about Alice in August!   

mailto:joehrle@centurytel.net
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LIBRARY NEWS 

 Well ladies, I thought I would give you a year 
end income and expense report on the library.  This 
has been an extraordinary year thanks to all of your 
support. 

    We had $700 in magazine and book sales and 
purchases of $409 in new books for the library, 
with the difference being deposited in the general 
account of the guild.  THE RESULT:   no money 
budgeted for the library in 2007-2008 was used.  
The library was totally self-supporting and then 
some! 

    None of this would have been possible had you 
not donated those unwanted/unneeded magazines 
that everyone else obviously HAD TO HAVE!  
Cindy Green and I thank you for your support.  It 
was a great fund raising experience. 

Your Librarian, Barb Nichols 

Boone County Historical Society Exhibit 
 Don’t forget to visit our exhibit of antique and vin-

tage quilts at the Boone County History Museum  

through June 29th.  The quilts are all owned by guild 

members and many are family quilts. The hours for 

the museum are:  Wednesday-Sunday 12:30-4:30.  

A small donation would be appreciated to help defray 

museum costs for the exhibit.   

 If you are the owner of a quilt or quilts on exhibit, 

thank you for the loan of your heirloom(s). When the 

exhibit closes the museum staff will strike the exhibit. 

Quilt owners may pick their quilts up after noon on 

June 30. I will be there to make sure the quilts get 

back to the correct owners. 

Bettina 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR MARK YOUR 

CALENDAR MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Day Chapter Guild Meet-
ing  
Doors open 9 am 

July 7 
1 pm 

Fairview United 
Methodist Church 

Row-by-Row July 7 
9:30 a.m. 

Contact:  Jackie Berry 

Sassy Stitchers 

Day Appliqué 

July10 

9:30 am 

Library 

Contact: Donna Burris 

Starlight Piecemakers July 10 

7 p.m. 

Fairview United 

Methodist Church 

Quilt History Interest 
Group 

July 10 

1:30 pm 

Library 

Contact:  Bettina 
Havig 

Executive Board  
Meeting 

July 14 
6:30 pm  

Contact:  Beth Des-
sem 

Day Chapter Board 
July 15 
9:30 am 

Library 
Contact:  Dawn 
Heese 

Charm Group July 15 
9:30 am 

Library 
Contact: Kay Shoner 

Deadline for August-
Newsletter items  

July16 
5 pm 

E-mail to Jan Oehrle at 
joehrle@centurytel.net 

30’s Group 
July 16 
7 pm 

Appletree Quilting 
Center 
Contact: Kay Grebing 

Adventurers Group July 17 
6:30 pm 

Contact:  
Angie Weithman 

Night Applique’ July 21 
6:30 pm 

Library  
Contact:  Joan Westcott 

Traditional Group July 22 
9 am 

Contact: 
Emma Jo Raines 

Redwork Group 
July 24 
9 am 

Suzanne Henage’s 
Home    
Contact: Myrna Powers 

 

Art Group 
July 29 
6:30 pm 

Appletree Quilting 
Center 
Contact: Jackie Berry 

Miss Millie’s Birthday Party & Sample Sale 

Saturday, June 28th 

10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

Pet Food for Donation to Columbia‘s Second 

Chance would be appreciated! 

Earthquake Predicted for the Midwest!   

On June 10th, I heard on the national 

news that a large magnitude earthquake is 

predicted for the midwest in the next 

100 years.  Hearing that, I thought rea-

son #17 from the 71 Reasons to Buy Fab-

ric was more than appropriate. 

#17. When the Big Earthquake comes, all 

the quilt shops might be swallowed into 

the ground and never seen again.   jano 
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TIPS, TOOLS &  TRICKS 
BY Janice Haralson 

 To keep your quilts fresh and 
keep them lasting forever (or un-
til some child wears them out from 
dragging them around),I would like 
to recommend a fabulous product to 
help keep them that way, SOAK!  
The best part about this product--
you don't rinse it out!  Just soak 
your quilt in a tub using a tiny 
bit of SOAK mixed with water(cold, 
warm, whatever)for 15 minutes, 
then squeeze the water out. Let 
dry and you are set. 

  Washing a BIG quilt?  Put it 
inside a laundry basket (with 
holes)in the tub.  Fill the tub 
with water and a teaspoon of SOAK.  
After 15 minutes, drain the water 
and gently squeeze the quilt in-
side the laundry basket.  Then, 
lift the basket out of the tub, 
roll the quilt out where you can 
lay it out to dry.  No stretching, 
no dripping- just a nice, fresh 
quilt. 

 Soak is a biodegradable, phos-
phate-free formulation, gentle on 
fibers and on hands.  It comes in 
three different fragrances: Flora, 
Aquae and Citrus and is also en-
dorsed by Thimbleberries.  It 
costs $14.95 for a 425 ml. bottle.  
You can get it from Dilllards, 
Coltilde, Harper's Fabric and 
Quilt Shop in Overland Park, KS 
and other on-line fabric shops.  
It was created for yarn, but found 
to be great for quilts and fab-
rics. 

ON ANOTHER NOTE: I would like 
to recommend that you consider do-
ing some Postcard Quilts for the 
Troops.  Penny Halgren, 7925 Pasa-
dena Ave., La Mesa, CA 92941 is 
seeking Postcard Quilts for the 
troops for July 4th.  If you would 
like to help her, you can find 
more information at 
www.FabricPostcards.com.  She 
needs help and has examples of 
cards that can be delivered at 
this website.  She sent several 
thousand last year and would ap-
preciate more this year.   

Correction:  Kathy Ellsworth tells me that it was 

she and not her daughter who learned to sew on her 

grandmother‘s treadle machine.  See her bio in last 

month‘s newsletter.  Sorry Kathy!  jano 

NEWS FROM THE EXECUTIVE BOARD 

 The Board voted to change Item 2 of the Poli-

cies of the BTQG.  It was amended to read as fol-

lows:  Members of the Guild are not paid for pres-

entations to the Guild membership.  Members of the 

Guild may be paid to present workshops for Guild  

members for which a fee is charged. 

  The raffle quilt for the 2008 quilt show has now 

been completed by the 30's group and was quilted 

by Tammy Bush.  The Board voted to earmark 50% 

of the proceeds from this raffle, up to an amount of 

$1,500.00, to go to the Columbia CASA Program 

(Court Appointed Special Advocates for Children). 

  The Board voted to increase the admission fee 

to the 2008 Quilt Show to $5. 

Quilt Market Report 
 Here's a list of the projects that need more help.  Re-

member, we are trying to get the bulk of our work done 

in the next 3 months to give everyone breathing space 

before the show in November.  We're at least halfway 

there on these projects, so please help us get them com-

pleted. 

Xmas stockings:    Goal: 40         Rec'd: 29 

Kitchen towels:      Goal: 50          Rec'd: 36 

Machine covers:     Goal: 30          Rec'd: 14 

Totes:                   Goal: 30          Rec'd 19 

Walker bags:       Goal: 30          Rec'd: 14 

 Kay Grebing is scheduling some work days to make 

3 projects.  Please watch for the information on those 

days and bring your sewing machine and tools.   It's fun, 

you'll learn something new and it will help get more 

items ready for our Quilt Market. 

 We'll have a few pillowcase kits ready for our July 

meeting.  There will also be fabric on hand for anyone 

who would like to make a machine cover.  These are 

very easy and you can be very creative in embellishing 

them. 

  Don't forget we will also take consignment items for 

the Quilt Market.  Contact Jan Oehrle if you need the 

"how to" information for consignments. 

  Suzanne Henage is collecting the items for the silent 

auction part of our fund raising efforts at the quilt show 

and would like to hear from anyone planning on donating 

to that effort. 

  These are a few ways you can contribute to the quilt 

show and help keep our guild funded for the future.  

Money seems to be an issue with the guild right now and 

I'm sure no one wants to see our programs decline in 

quality or number.     Thanks for your help.  Carrol 

http://www.Fabric
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Service Project – Year End Report 
 As our time as Service Project Committee Chairs draws to a 

close, we wish to impart our accomplishments over the past year 

and thank you for all of your hard work. 

  

 This past year the Service Project Committee split its ef-

forts. At our workday in February we made walker bags for 

nursing homes and 20 have been distributed. We have also 

saved several to be sold at the Quilt Market at the quilt show. 

Flannel memory pouches were made for hospitals to give to 

parents of stillborns.  We also made baby quilts and distributed 

them to the following: 

* 16       Ronald McDonald House 

*   6       His Children, Cassville, MO 

*   2       Open Arms Pregnancy Resource Center 

*   5       Rainbow House 

* 24       Currently held for distribution. 

  

 We have some children's quilts that we are considering us-

ing as items for the Quilt Market.  If you have given us a quilt in 

the last few months and specifically want it to be given to one of 

our community projects instead of placed for sale in the Quilt 

Market, please contact Carrol Lewis or Judy Gieselman with 

your preference.  We do not keep a record quilt donors, so we 

have no way of contacting you individually. 

  

 We still have some quilt kits left.  They will still be avail-

able for pick up at the meetings.  Our time as committee chairs 

is ending and we're beginning to sort out all our wonderful 

goodies before the next person takes over.  If you're in an inter-

est group or on a committee that has a need for fabric, let us 

know and we'll arrange for you to peruse July's poolroom store. 

Thanks again for your hard work.  Judy and Carrol 

Quilt Show Etiquette [Part I]* 
With the BTQG quilt show on the horizon, it 

might be helpful, particularly to those new to quilting, to 

look closer into the quilt show world and the etiquette 

attendant thereto.  Even if you aren‘t new to quilting, this 

might be a refresher course. 

What is a ―white glove volunteer‖ and why do we 

have them?  The white gloved volunteer is on hand to 

assist the viewing public with seeing (and not touching) 

the quilts.  When requested, they can turn the quilt to the 

back so that stitching and even embellishment can be seen 

from both sides.  Some shows now provide disposable 

gloves to attendees so that quilts will not be accidentally 

touched because oils and perfumes from the skin surface 

can damage the fabric or workmanship. 

What about photographing quilts?  Quilt show 

etiquette dictates that you ask permission prior to taking 

photographs.  With today‘s technological advances, at 

some quilt shows, you may even be asked to check your 

cell phone prior to entering the viewing area. 

Food, drink and rolling bags?  Food and drink are 

prohibited for obvious reasons and more and more shows 

are restricting the use of rolling bags and baby strollers to 

eliminate the possibility of damage to exhibited quilts. 

Things to consider when deciding whether to ex-

hibit a quilt.  First, there is the question of whether to en-

ter the quilt for ―display only‖ or enter a judged or juried 

show.  The BTQG show is a display only show but some 

of our members enter their quilts for judging in statewide 

and national shows.  A ―display only‖ quilt means that 

even if the show is judged, that particular quilt will be 

held out of any competition or award system.  It will not 

be considered for any prize. 

The processes of jurying and judging are often 

misunderstood by inexperienced show entrants.  In our 

August Quilt-O-Gram we will discuss the differences in 

those processes.  For those of us who attended the annual 

meeting and heard Suzanne Marshall talk about the com-

ments she received back on the quilts she entered in the 

various shows, it is clear that for novices in the quilt show 

world, entering a quilt for judging can be daunting. 

*From Understanding the Quilt Show World by Rita Blocksom.  [Used with 

permission from the author.] 

MARILYN SMITH WINS A 1st PLACE AT PADUCAH! 
  
 Our very own Marilyn Smith won first place in the applique bed quilts category at Paducah!  This is what Marilyn has to say 

about her good fortune:  ―I was so surprised and excited.  I never thought I would win anything.  My quilt, ‗Joy‘ is a raw edge ap-

plique quilt of 113 blocks made from 114 different fabrics. I used a lot of machine decorative stitches, thread painting and original  

geometric quilting.  It was made entirely on a home sewing machine with the feed-dogs UP. My quilt is an adaptation of Karen 

Stone's ‗Delirious‘ pattern.  It is made of a rainbow of bright colors.  It was such a wonderful experience to have won.  My quilt, as 

well as my photo were in the July issue of American Quilter, and my quilt will be featured in the 2009 AQS Wall Calendar.  Today  

I sent it off to ‗Quilter's Newsletter Magazine‘ to be photographed.  I don't yet know how they plan to use the image of my quilt.  I 

am so excited about the attention my quilt is receiving.‖  

 Congratulations Marilyn!  We are all looking forward to seeing your wonderful quilt at a guild meeting in the near future! 
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BTQG Handbook Update! ! ! 
 
Daphne Hedges (new e-mail address) 
ehedges@emparqmail.com 
 
Susan Kelley (new e-mail address) 
luckykelleys@centurytel.net 
 
Joanna Loll Palmieri (new name/e-mail address) 
Joannaknowsandsews@yahoo.com 

MOKA –Gathering in Columbia , June 27-28! ! 

 BTQG is looking forward to welcoming MOKA 

members to Columbia for their June meeting.  

 On Friday, June 27 the group will meet on the 

University of Missouri campus to see a large selec-

tion of the collection of 50 Cornett family quilts that 

have recently been given to the university. Laurel 

Wilson, Associate Professor in the Department of 

Clothing and Textiles will talk about the collection. 

The meeting starts at 7:30 in Gwynn Lounge in 

Gwynn Hall. Gwynn Hall is on the white campus of 

the University of Missouri, just behind Memorial 

Union. Parking is available on any lot after 5 p.m.  

Walk through the Union arch and go to the right to 

Gwynn Hall.  

 On Saturday morning the meeting commences at 

10:00 a.m. at the Boone County Historical Society 

Museum. If you haven‘t been there, the museum is 

located at 3801 Ponderosa St, just off the AC exit of 

Highway 63.  

 Deb Rowden will be the morning speaker.  

There will be a viewing of the exhibition of antique 

quilts from the private collections of members of the 

Booneslick Trail Quilters Guild on display in the 

gallery of the museum.   In addition, there will be a 

guided tour of Maplewood, the historic home of a 

prominent 19th century Columbia physician.  

 Cost for the day including lunch is $12.50. If 

you attend, please bring show and tell for after 

lunch. The emphasis is on family quilts (limit to 

three, please).  

 If you are interested in attending this meeting, 

please notify Bettina that you plan to attend. E-mail: 

bettinaqc@socket.net or phone 573-449-1602. 

Miss Millie’s Quilt Shop 

3806 Buttonwood Suite 106      Columbia MO  65201     
 573-449-8844 

TWO BUCKS A BLOCK 
EACH MONTH YOU MAY PURCHASE A 12 INCH BLOCK 
FOR ONLY $2.00.  EACH BLOCK IS DIFFERENT AND 
USES THIMBLEBERRIES FABRICS.  PURCHASE ONE 
EACH MONTH, OR MULTIPLES EACH MONTH.  STOP IN 
TODAY TO JOIN THE FUN. 
LITTLE ANGELS QUILTING SERVICE 
LONG ARM QUILTING SERVICE AVAILABLE AT A REASONABLE 
PRICE.  CUSTOMERS MAY SELECT FROM A VARIETY OF THREADS 
AND PATTERNS.  BINDING SERVICES ALSO AVAILABLE.  INSIDE 
MISS MILLIE’S QUILT SHOP. 

2008 BTQG Quilt Show 

Quilts Creating History One Stitch at a Time  
 

 Hello everyone......here are some updates 
regarding the ongoing activities for the quilt 
show this year.   
 Flyers were sent out last week to lots of 
shops and guilds and, as in the past, we also 
sent a supply to all  the vendors.  It has already 
paid off--this morning I received about 4 new 
requests to be vendors at our show!  I think we 
are very close to filling all our vendor spaces.  
Plus, we have purchased an ad in the  
upcoming issue of Country Register and also an 
ad for the issue that will come out this fall.    
 I brought the new hanging apparatus to the 
day group in June to demonstrate for them.  I 
plan to have it at the evening meeting in July.  
It is a wonderful system that will be so much 
easier and safer.  I thought it important to 
show you how your quilts will now be hung and 
also show you the method in case you are in-
terested in volunteering to help set up for the 
show.  
   We will have the raffle quilt, the raffle quilt 
tickets and the machine raffle tickets available 
for you at the July day and evening meetings.  
We will also have some admission tickets for 
you to sell in advance or purchase yourself for 
friends and family.  I believe we may also have 
samples of the new tee-shirts (both long and 
short sleeved) so you can choose your style 
and decide on a size.  This year all the tee-shirt 
orders will be pay in advance.    
   See you in July and have an absolutely won-

derful summer!!  Mindy 

Mega Quilter Tickets! ! !  Good news!  Patches Place 

Quilt Shop in LaMonte has agreed to help us sell tickets 

through her shop.  She will also be a vendor at our show. 

mailto:bettinaqc@socket.net
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QUILT-A-GRAM 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 
established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its members and the community 
in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

2007-2008 BTQG Executive Board   

CEO /Chairman:  Beth Dessem 573-256-6825 

Vice-Chairman: Ann Rennier 573-657-5224 

Secretary: Mona Stevenson 573-234-7714 

Treasurer: Daphne Hedges 573-635-9782 

Publications: Jan Oehrle 573-441-9972 

Quilt Show: Mindy Smith 573-874-1308 

Librarian:   

Historian   

Retreat Chair Maureen Coyne 
Cindy Green 

573-447-1809 
573-239-0029 

Service Project:   

Web page Editor: Janet Hollandsworth 573-445-1073 

Day Chapter Pres: Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

Evening Chapter 
Pres: 

Linda Sappington 573-657-9445 

Past CEO: Kay Grebing 573-442-2561 

Day Chapter Board 

President: Dawn Heese 573-234-2540 

Vice-President: Dennis Smith 573-445-7787 

Secretary: Joan Westcott 573-874-8160 

Membership: Donna Baker 
Christy Gray 

660-248-1880 
573-474-0019 

Hospitality:   

Friendship Blocks: Barb Nichols 
Cindy Green 

573-657-9595 
573-239-0029 

Past President: Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 

Starlight Piecemakers Board 

President: Linda Sappington 573-657-9445 

Vice-President: Priscilla Strube 573-474-5149 

Secretary: Susan Gilmore 573-874-9554 

Membership: Jeannie Amos 
Bonnie Licklider 

573-657-1173 
573-449-7890 

Hospitality: Nancy Jackson 
Terri Crane 

573-445-6136 
573-447-3040 

Friendship Blocks: Connie Foster 
Joan Pottinger 

573-474-6590 
573-443-5303 

Past President: Carol Fresenburg 573-657-4284 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first Monday of the month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm at the Fairview United Methodist 
Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, Missouri. Annual dues are $30 for the fiscal year of July 1 to June 30. Dues are payable on July 1st. Newsletter deadline is 
the Wednesday after the Executive Board Meeting at 5:00 pm, of each month. Email items to Jan Oehrle at joehrle@centurytel.net 

Treasurer’s Report -  May 31, 2008 

 
   Checking: 

 
 ($713.39) 

   IMMA:  $1,030.78 

   CD’s:  $10.158.76  

   Members: 

 
Total Members as of 

5/31/08 

 
253              

  Appletree Quilting & Viking Center                       
Guild Appreciation Discount For 

BTQG Members 

On the day of each of the two Booneslick Trail Quilters’ 

Guild monthly meetings, Appletree Quilting & Viking 

Center will offer guild members a 20% discount on non

-sale fabric (1/2 yard minimum).  Please present your 

BTQG membership card to take advantage of this offer. 

WHAT'S HAPPENING...  
 
May 17-June 29– BTQG will host an antique and vintage 
quilt exhibit at the Boone County Historical Society in 
celebration of BTQG‘s 30th annivsary.   
 
June 27-28– MOKA Meeting in Columbia.  Deb Rowden 
will be the speaker.  Info/reservations:  573-449-1602. 
 
July 11-12—First Annual Nauvoo Quilt Festival, Nauvoo, 
Illinois.  More Info:  http://www.nauvooquiltfestival.com. 
 
Aug 31-Oct 5– Elements From the Front Range Contem-
porary Quilters, Staugh Memorial Museum, 111 N. Aztec, 
Montezuma, KS.  Info:  620-846-2527. 
 
Sept 18-20– Ozark Piecemakers Quilt Guild Show,  The 
Kansas City Block Party.  Springfield, MO Expo Center.   
[There will be two additional quilt shows in Springfield at 
this time—at the Creamery Arts Center & Missouri State 
Univ. Gallery of Art and Design.]  Info:  
www.ozarkpiecemakers.com.   
 
Sept 27-28– Country Patchwork Quilt Guild, 21st Annual 
Quilt Show.  Salt Fork YMCA, 750 East Yerby, Marshall, 
MO.  Info:  660-886-9326 
 
Sept 27-28– Drag and Brag Quilt Show, Miami County 
Quilt Guild, 405 North Hospsital Dr, Paola, KS.   
 
Oct 3-4– Quilt Congress 2008, Quilters on Fire, Twin 
Lakes Baptist Church Hope Center, Mountain Home, AR 
Info:  jenniemcbride1@gmail.com 
 
Oct 8-11— AQS Quilt Show, Des Moines, Iowa.  Info: 
www.americanquilter.com. 
 
Oct 17-18—BTQG Fall Workshop w/ Louisa Smith. 
 
Oct 29-Nov 3—BTQG Bus Trip to Houston! 

http://www.nauvooquiltfestival.com
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Booneslick Trail Quilters' Guild 

P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

July Birthdays 
 

Edith Leeper Jul 03 
Peggie Holland Jul 07 
Lauri Rich Jul 09 
Mindy Smith Jul 09 
Sally Johnson Jul 10 
Corinne Remeika Jul 11 
Fern Turner Jul 11 
Rachel White Jul 11 
Sheri Conrad Jul 13 
Sherry Berry Jul 17 
Linda Smith Jul 20 
Susan Kelley Jul 21 
Nancy Skelly Jul 21 
Teri L. White Jul 21 
Kay Grebing Jul 22 
Pat Sanders Jul 22 
Sue Turnquist Jul 24 
Frances Cope Jul 26 
Ruth Yaeger Jul 26 
Nancy Graviett Jul 27 
Nancy Kennedy     Jul 29  

 

Day Chapter Meeting 

July 7, 1:00 p.m.* 

COUNTY FAIR! 

Picnic, Country Store, Games, Prizes 

*Doors open at 9:00 a.m. 

Starlight Piecemakers  
Chapter Meeting 

 

July 10th—7:00 p.m. 

Ann Hazelwood 

“100 Things You Need to Know 

If you own a quilt!” 

Happy 

4th of 

July! 

 


